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AP, SAT, PSAT Tests Results All Improve - The number of Kentucky public high school students taking Advanced Placement (AP) examinations and scoring at high levels continues to rise, data released this week from the College Board indicate.

Since 2008, the number of Kentucky public high school students taking AP examinations has risen by nearly 12,000. The number of tests scored at 3, 4 or 5 has increased by about 10,000.

In 2012, more than 25,523 Kentucky public high school students took almost 43,200 tests – receiving a three or better on more than 20,300 of the tests.

More students of all ethnicities scored a three or better on an AP exam in 2012 than in previous years except those identifying as “other,” what was virtually unchanged from the previous year.

The College Board also released data on SAT and PSAT/NMSQT scores. The scores of Kentucky public high school students who took the SAT I in 2012 rose slightly for all subjects, compared to 2011’s results.

At the same time, however, the number of students taking the test decreased by about 3.8 percent from 2011 to 2012. Only about 4 percent of graduating public school seniors participated in the test in 2011. Therefore, these data are difficult to interpret.

The mean scores of Kentucky public high school sophomores and juniors who took the Preliminary SAT/National Merit Scholarship Qualifying Test (PSAT/NMSQT) showed slight increases in at the sophomore and junior levels.

Governor’s Visit to KDE - Governor Steve Beshear and Secretary of the Cabinet Mary Lassiter will be visiting KDE on October 10 from 10:30 to 11:30 a.m. This is part of his goal to visit agencies to learn about major initiatives and upcoming events as well as meet agency staff.

KBE members are welcome to participate in the visit if you schedules permit.  The schedule is as follows:

10:30 – 10:50 a.m.      Meet with Commissioner Holliday and Planning Committee to discuss 



current issues for KDE; First Floor Conference Room

10:50 – 10:58 a.m.      Meet with staff of the Commissioner’s Office, staff of the Office of Guiding Support Services and staff of the Office of Knowledge, Information and Data Services; 1st Floor Reception Area

11:00 – 11:08 a.m.      Meet with staff of the Office of Administration and Support; 16th Floor in the open area on the street side of building

11:10 – 11:18 a.m.      Meet with staff of the Office of Next Generation Schools/Districts, staff of the Office of Assessment and Accountability and staff of the Office of Career and Technical Education; 17th floor, open area by Ken Draut’s office

11:20 – 11:30 a.m.      Meet with staff of the Office of Next Generation Learners; 18th floor, open area by Felicia Smith’s office 

All-KDE strategic plan sessions -  I am holding two sessions on October 25 at the Transportation Building Auditorium to update KDE staff on the progress within our strategic plan as well as talk about future goals.  Both sessions will be webcast for KSB and KSD to include the use of interpreters for those who are deaf or hard of hearing. 

Session 1 will occur from 1:30 – 2:15 p.m. and Session 2 will occur from 2:30 – 3:15 p.m. Board members are welcome to join us for one or both of these sessions if your schedules permit.
1

